


3/11/2014-TLNPAmendment_TEComments.docx 

Traffic Engineering and Parking Divisions 
David C. Dryer, P.E., City Traffic Engineer and Parking Manager         Madison Municipal Building, Suite 
100 

  215 Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard 
  P.O. Box 2986 

  Madison, Wisconsin  53701-2986 
 Phone: (608) 266-4761 

Fax: (608) 267-1158 
www.cityofmadison.com  

 

 

TO:   Plan Commission 

 

FROM:  David C. Dryer, P.E., City Traffic Engineer and Parking Manager 

 

DATE:  March 11, 2014 

 

SUBJECT: Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood Plan Amendment 

 

 

The Traffic Engineering Division supports the proposed amendment to the Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood 

Plan.  The Division recommends that Livingston Street between Mifflin Street and Dayton Street remain 

open to all modes of transportation.  A complete uninterrupted street network is important to provide 

circulation and to prevent overloading of individual streets in the network.  Closure of Livingston street is 

likely to result in a significant increase in vehicular traffic using Mifflin Street from any development on the 

700 block of Mifflin Street.  This may also result in additional traffic from the new developments on the 700 

block and 800 blocks of East Washington Avenue using Mifflin Street to circulate.  Mifflin Street is a 

Bicycle Boulevard and an important bicycle connection for the near east side.  Increases in motor vehicular 

traffic as a result of the closure of Livingston Street would likely deteriorate the quality of the Mifflin Street 

Bicycle Boulevard.  In addition the closure of Livingston Street is likely to increase traffic on Patterson 

Street and may result in overloading of the Patterson Street and East Washington intersection as well as the 

Johnson Street and Patterson Street intersection. 

 

 

 The Traffic Engineering Division believes if Livingston Street remains open to all modes of traffic, adequate 

transportation infrastructure exists to support high density residential development on the 710 E. Mifflin 

Street Site.  Traffic Engineering will be requesting a TIA for the 710 E. Mifflin site to confirm the adequacy 

of the transportation network upon the applicant’s submittal for conditional use approval. 
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